
 

www.hendersoncountync.gov/health 
 

 

Henderson County Department of Public Health 
Steven E. Smith, MPA, Health Director | Diana Curran, MD, Medical Director 

 

1200 Spartanburg Highway, Suite 100, Hendersonville, NC 28792 

Main Phone: (828) 692-4223 l Administration FAX: (828) 697-4709 

Clinic FAX: (828) 697-4691 l Communicable Disease FAX: (828) 697-4504 
 
 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE Media Inquiries Please Contact: 

Jodi Grabowski 828-694-6064 
JGrabowski@hendersoncountync.gov 

 
  

Amber Reece-Young named School Nurse Administrator of the Year 
 

Hendersonville, NC (June 9, 2020).  The Henderson County Health Department proudly announced that Amber 

Reece-Young, RN, BSN, NCSN has been named the School Nurse Administrator of the Year for the School Nurses 

Association of North Carolina by the National Association of School Nurses (NASN).  

 

Mrs. Reece-Young was nominated to NASN for Excellence in School Nursing by her peers at the Henderson County 

Health Department and Marcie Wilson, Principal at Clear Creek Elementary School. In her nomination, Mrs. Wilson 

stated, “Mrs. Reece-Young is a conscientious and diligent nurse, who constantly evaluates her methods, approaches, 

and activities to ensure that the needs of our students and staff are met. She has established relationships with her 

colleagues, students, and parents which ensures her success as a school nurse.” 

 

Kim Berry, School Nurse Supervisor at the Health Department, nominated Reece-Young “due to the high caliber of 

her practice, leadership, and community involvement.” Berry added, “Amber has been a school nurse since 2005 and 

a Lead Nurse with Henderson County School Nurses since 2016.  She stands out not only for the work she has 

accomplished during that time, but for the way she leads her team with compassion, imagination, and skill.” 

 

Mrs. Reece-Young received a congratulatory letter from Laurie Combe, MN, RN, NCSN, President of the 

National Association of School Nurses and Lynnette Ondeck, MEd, BSN, RN, Chair of the Excellence in School Nursing 

Awards Committee, which stated the following: “We are so proud of your accomplishments and know that you 

exemplify the best of administrative practice. Your school nurse staff and administrative colleagues are fortunate to 

serve with you. Thank you for all that you contribute to the specialty of school nursing!” 

 

NASN plans to celebrate this award with Mrs. Reece-Young, along with other national awardees through a virtual 

conference scheduled later in the summer.     
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